

125 N. West Street Alexandria, VA 22314-2754

WWW.FRA.ORG 800-FRA-1924 703-683-1400 Fax: 703-549-6610

March 8, 2023

The Honorable Pat Ryan U.S. House of Representatives 1030 Longworth House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Ryan:

The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) supports the "The Health Care Fairness for Military Families Act" (H.R.1095) that would extend health care coverage to TRICARE (Active Duty and Retired) beneficiaries who have adult children younger than 26 years old, lowering costs and ensuring access for hundreds of thousands of military families across the country.

The Association appreciates your dedication to active duty issues. The FRA point of contact is Theo Lawson, Assistant Director of Legislative Programs, at TheoL@fra.org.

Sincerely,

John R. Davis

Director, Legislative Programs

John R Dars